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Tuesday 5" December 2024
Heads Letter — Term 2
Dear Parents and Carers

What a busy term this one has been for all at BEA. We are so proud of the children for their achievements and hope you are
enjoying the shared assessments on Evidence for Learning.

I would like to say huge well done to the children for their fabulous performances in the Christmas shows. The time and
effort that was put into rehearsals clearly paid off. | can’t wait to see next years!! Thank you to all of the staff for planning
and supporting the children to make the shows successful and thank you also to all those that come to watch and cheer the
children on.

This term we were visited by the Ofsted Inspectors, which is the first time we have been inspected since moving from John
Fielding and my first inspection as Headteacher. | want to share how proud | felt to be able to share the work of the children,
their progression and the dedication of the staff to the school. We are awaiting the formal feedback and report, but should
be available during next term.

To update you regarding classes and staffing, unfortunately we are still in a place where long term sick is affecting the class
groups, and there will be information sent out today regarding changes for January. These again are short term changes for
some classes, but after our recent recruitment will mean stability and consistency across the classes until the end of the
academic year. The circumstances for absence remain due to health conditions and | am sure you will join me in wishing
those off a speedy recovery. As part of the recruitment we have two new teachers joining us in February, Hannah and Lucie.
We are really looking forward to them becoming part of the team. Updated classes will be sent out in February to inform
parents of those changes.

This term there have been some amazing trips into the community including Hedgehogs trip to The Deep, class visits to
Boston Christmas Market and St Nicholas’ Church, and we are really proud of the children who represented BEA at the Light
Festival, carrying the Lanterns they made as part of the workshop. | want to say a big thank you to Demi Weir, who has
successfully organised the school’s annual trip to the Pantomime at Blackfriars.

| hope you all have a Merry Christmas and we look forward to everyone returning to school on Monday the 6% of January.

Yours faithfully

;’J‘E’[a&iubfﬁk .

Aaron Bloodworth-Flatt
Headteacher
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